- The Town of Chapel Hill will issue permits for use of the fill for material that would normally be taken to the fill by the Town. Shapel Hill will be charged for such loads.
- The fee schedule for all material taken to the fill shall be as đ. follows:

(1) For dumping from passenger cars(2) For dumping from pick-up trucks (1/2 & 3/4 ton) \$1.00/load

\$2.00/load

(3) For dumping from non-packer trucks larger than 3/4 ton

(4) For dumping from trailers the fee is the same as for an equivalent sized truck, 3/4 yard or less over 3/4 yard \$4.00

(5) Tractor-Trailers 11 1 H = -

(6) For dumping from packer trucks the charge shall be forth cents (\$0.40) per cubic yard of the rated capacity of the truck.

(7) For each used car delivered to the landfill

8-9 Dead Animals: The carcass of large animals such as a horse, cow, or mule will not be accepted at the landfill.

This motion was unanimously carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:05 A.M.

Mayor

David B.

MINUTES

September 29, 1972

Board of Aldermen

SPECIAL MEETING

Town of Chapel Hill

The Board of Aldermen met at a special meeting at 5:00 P.M. on September 29, 1972 with the following members present: Aldermen Welsh, Marshall, Smith, Coxhead, and Scroggs. Alderman Nassif was absent. Mayor Lee told the Board that he called this meeting to deal with the crisis concerning the destruction of pine trees by the southern pine beetle and asked that the Town actively cooperate with the State Department of Conservation and Development, Division of Forestry in trying to stop this epidemic.

Mr. Robert Grady, State Forester and Mr. Dan Gelbert, Consulting Forester for the University described the beetle plague in Chapel Hill indicating some 30 areas in which a serious infestation had been found. They pointed out that assistance was needed from the Town in three fields: authority to take infected trees from private property, even if the owner could not be found and permission obtained; easing of the Town burning ordinance to allow burning of limbs and tops on site when trees had been taken down; and assistance in financing the It was pointed out that some persons may have many trees in their yard who could not afford to hire a professional tree man to take them down, but that if left they could infect the whole neighborhood. Alderman Smith moved, seconded by Alderman Welsh, that the Town participate in this program and that ordinances be prepared for the meeting on October 2nd to meet these needs. It was agreed that the financing would be for taking the brood trees only, not the dead trees, which are no longer a hazard. This was carried by a vote of five to nothing.

Mr. Watts Hill, Sr. suggested that public subscription be taken to help with the financing, and offered to start the fund with \$1,000. Mr. Edward Yaggy pledged \$500 and Alderman Welsh pledged \$100 from the Chapel Hill Beautification Fund. It was agreed that it should be given publicity and an attempt made to finance the fight against the beetles with as much private financing as possible. It was agreed that an assessment against property from which the trees were taken was not practical. Mayor Lee and Mr. Hill are working on State and Federal assistance.

Mayor Lee reported that the County Commissioners would meet at 10:00 Monday morning, October 2nd, and agreed to contact Mr. Harvey Bennett and asked for participation from the County in fighting the beetles in the areas outside of Chapel Hill. Mr. John Temple offered the help from the University to be channeled through the Forestry Department of cutting crews and equipment to remove the brood trees and space at the Airport Landfill Site for burning limbs and tops. He asked that this all be done under the supervision of the Forest Service. Mr. Gelbert and Mr. Grady agreed that persons should not attempt to spray for the pine beetle as it was a strong hazardous chemical and should only be used by persons experienced in its use and that it was of questionable value.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 P.M.

Mayor

Town Clerk, David B. Roberts

MINUTES

October 2, 1972

Board of Aldermen

Town of Chapel Hill

The Board of Aldermen met at a regular meeting at 4:00 P.M. on October 2, 1972 with the following members present: Mayor Lee, Aldermen Smith, Scroggs, Welsh, Marshall, and Coxhead. Also present were Town Manager Peck, Town Clerk Roberts, and Town Attorney Denny. Alderman Nassif was absent.

MINUTES

Alerman Smith moved, seconded by Alderman Marshall to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 25, 1972 as corrected. This motion was unanimously carried. Alderman Smith moved, seconded by Alderman Scroggs, to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 29, 1972 as corrected. This motion was unanimously carried.

PINE BEETLES

Town Manager Peck asked that this item be placed on the agenda. There were no objections.

LEASH LAW

A petition was presented for a Town-wide leash law. Alderman Smith moved, seconded by Alderman Marshall, to receive the petition and discuss it when the Dog Ordinance is considered. This motion was unanimously carried. Ms. Fred Henderson said that her child was bitten by a dog while she was playing and petitioned for a Town-wide leash law. This motion was unanimously carried.

COUNCIL ON AGING - RESIGNATION

Mayor Lee read a letter from Ms. Carol Kinlow resigning as volunteer visiting chairman under the Council on Aging.

SIDEWALKS

Mayor Lee read a petition from Mr. Charles Foskey requesting sidewalks be constructed on Willow Drive. Alderman Coxhead moved, seconded by Alderman Smith, to receive the petition and discuss it when sidewalks are discussed on the agenda. This motion was unanimously carried.

DOG ORDINANCE

Gus Shoffner, Dog Warden, presented pictures demonstrating the need for a leash law in Chapel Hill and recommended that the changes in the Dog Ordinance as presented to the Board on September 18th be adopted.